                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING August 12, 2020
Members Present: Bob Bartini, Roger Scheurer, Don Zukowski, Pete Scolforo, Dave Forrest
Others Present: Al Zerbato, Frank Donahue and Gail Ceresia
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 3:31PM.
Abatements
Mr Donahue from 120 Summer Street came before the Board regarding a high bill at their property.  The reports from Toomey Water and Gunners Meters and Parts have been return.  The meter and register have been checked and the reports state that both are in correct working order with no defects.  After Board discussion, members voted to deny the abatement and have the bill remain as stands.  Roger Scheurer made the motion and Pete Scolforo seconded.  All in favor.
An abatement for 348 Bradley (Trembley) was submitted after a pool liner was replaced.  After discussion the Board moved to grant the abatement of the sewer costs.  Pete Scolforo made the motion and Roger Scheurer seconded.  All in favor.  The abatement of $194.71 will be applied to the customer’s bill.

An abatement for 41 Prospect (Lucy) was submitted for a new pool install.  After the Board reviewed the documentation they made the motion to grant the abatement.  Roger Schuerer made the motion and Pete Scolforo seconded.  All in favor.  A credit for $163.61 will be applied to the customer’s bill.

An abatement for 500 East Street (Wodecki) was submitted for a new pool installation.  After reviewing the documentation the Board moved to grant the abatement.  Roger Scheurer made the motion and Pete Scolforo seconded.  All in favor.  An abatement amount of $70.26 will be applied to the customer’s bill

Water Dept.

Meter update:  Al Zerbato let the Board know that the Water Department continues to work on meter/radio replacements.  There were approximately 157 radios/meters out and 28 have been completed that leaves approximately 129 remaining..
It was discovered at a radio change out visit that 156 West Park (CDG Properties) will need to have another meter installed after the Water Department noting that two apartments were not being metered.  The Board would like an additional meter installed asap and an average usage for these to apartments to be billing.  The Water Department has an appointment on Monday to revisit the property.
Al Zerbato informed the Board that two meetings regarding the new Water line from Reservoir Road to the old Mill have taken place and good communication has been held with Tighe and Bond.  There have been several water breaks that have been addressed.   He stated that there may be a surplus of funds from Phase 1 and some of the funds could be used for a drainage issue in front of Joe’s Diner.  Earl Moffat has been reached out to regarding this.  Considerations for the excess funds could potentially be, paving, extending portion of water line up Columbia Street or full length paving where new line is. Al Zerbato gave the Board some preliminary numbers for these scenarios. Rich Vinette is looking into the possibility of using the extra funds to expand the project.  The Board feels that there will not be enough for all possibilities. Bob Bartini questioned whether cannabis funds, capacity fees or the 1% infrastructure funds could be available to complete these goals.  Dave Forrest would like to see paving take priority. Roger Scheurer stated that a new line on Columbia would replace 3 old existing lines and would give the opportunity for redevelopment of the Columbia Mill.  Gail Ceresia asked about existing sewer line and Al Zerbato stated that there are no current issues.  He stated that we are currently waiting for permission to use the extra funds since the bid came in low. All members except Dave Forrest would line the water line extension down Columbia first and then additional funds towards paving.  They need the answer regarding grant usage before going forward.
Waste Water Dept

None
Highway/Cemetery Dept
Al Zerbato let the Board know that they are looking for option for a Highway Supervisor and currently have three qualified candidates.  Also, Shamus Daley has been hired for the Truck Driver position and will start 8/10/20.  He has all the necessary licenses required.
Al Zerbato let the Board know that crack sealing has been taking place for the last 2 days.  Some streets that were completed were: Via Bondi, Via Maria, Orchard to the High School, Greylock to Maple, Debra Ave and Theresa Terrace. Al Zerbato would like an additional $10,000 from Chapter 90 funds to do Fox run and portions of Greylock.  Al Zerbato will be providing the Board with additional figures.

Al Zerbato also let the Board know that the Franklin Street sidewalk prep had been done.  The funds were acquired from a Shared Streets grant.

After cost estimates the following rates have been changed regarding Cemetery foundations.  For above ground stones, $135 per square foot and for flush mount stones a flat rate of $200.  Pete Scolforo made the motion and Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor

Other
Bob Bartini let the Board know that the Selectman named Dave Forrest as an associate member of the Board, pending Town Meeting.  He can no longer vote or be counted in the quorum number.

July 8, 2020 minutes approved:  Roger Scheurer made the motion, Pete Scolforo seconded.  All in favor.
The next BPW meeting will be Wednesday, August 26, 2020 @ 3:30 at the Airoldi Building, if scheduling allows
The meeting adjourned at 4:43 PM  Bob Bartini made the motion to close the meeting and Roger Scheurer seconded.
. 

Respectfully submitted,

Shanon Albee
